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OTTAWA -- North Dakota is considering a plan to transfer water by pipeline from Lake of the Woods, located on the Canadian-U.S. border, in the event of a severe drought, which it predicts will occur within the next 25 years.

The proposal is likely to fan Canadian-U.S. tensions already simmering over the Devil's Lake project, also in North Dakota, which would transfer poor-quality and parasite-infected water into the Red River running through Manitoba.

The North Dakota Bureau of Reclamation, charged with solving the state's critical water shortage, quietly added the Lake of the Woods pipeline to a list of supply options earlier this year.

The pipeline would import 72 million cubic metres of water annually from the lake bordered by Manitoba, Ontario and Minnesota, almost as much as is taken by the city of Winnipeg from the same water system each year via Shoal Lake.

Signe Snortland, an environmental specialist with the North Dakota water agency, said yesterday there had been no objection to the plan from Canada, but the state of Minnesota has raised concerns.

She said a recent study concluded that if North Dakota continues to grow, a 1930s-type drought would leave the state with a water shortage equal to 90 per cent of its needs. The study found that such a drought is likely within 25 years.

The International Joint Commission, responsible for managing Canada-U.S. boundary waters, has not received a formal proposal for the pipeline, said IJC spokeswoman Paula Fedeski-Koundakjian.

"The IJC has sent a letter to the governments of Canada and the U.S. alerting them to the need for an IJC approval for any project like this," she said.

Manitoba Environment Minister Steve Ashton said the province opposes the project. He said it is ironic that North Dakota wants to export infected water to Canada through Devil's Lake, while taking clean water from Lake of the Woods.

"If there's one message to North Dakota, it's that the irony has been noted. We would definitely have all sorts of concerns about anything less than an IJC scrutiny of this particular option."

A spokesman for the Ontario Environment Ministry said the province would oppose the project if it is formally put forward.

North Dakota has been trying for decades to find water for its parched Red River Valley. A proposal to import water from the Missouri River via the proposed Garrison Diversion has stalled after decades of debate.

Lake of the Woods covers about 3,000 square kilometres in Ontario, Manitoba and Minnesota.

